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What a year this has been! We cannot 

quite believe that we have reached the 

end of the academic year. There have 

been many Covid obstacles in the way 

but we have managed to get ourselves 

back to some normality in school 

throughout the year. 

We want to thank you all for your 

ongoing support and we want to thank 

the children for showing such 

determination and resilience. It has 

been wonderful to see the children 

involved in so many different learning 

opportunities in and out of school and 

many have taken part in brand new 

extra-curricular activities. We are all so 

proud of all of our pupils’ 

achievements and successes. None of 

this would be possible without the 

support of our talented and dedicated 

staff, our wonderful governors and the 

partnership we have with our families.   

 

 

 

Learn to Ride/ learn to Scoot 

What a success these sessions were 

for F2 and Y2 pupils. We want to thank 

Sustrans for supporting our children to 

learn these important skills and we 

hope the children continue to develop 

the skills during the holidays. The 

more families walking, riding, scooting 

to school will obviously help with the 

congestion and traffic issues we have 

on Town Lane at pick up and 

collection times.  

 

Y2 Mary Poppins 

 

The children excelled themselves with 

their performance of Mary Poppins 

showing such confidence and 

independence throughout. Thank you 

to all families for supporting with this 

and we wish you all well in the future.  

 

 

Heat Wave 

We were still able to have our 2 trips 

out during this very hot and humid 

time. The trip to New Brighton for Y1 

children and the local walk to Christ 

Church took place during the cooler 

hours of the morning. Thank you to the 

parents and carers who supported 

with this. The bike sessions for Y2 

were held in the morning and the 

timings were adapted. 

The children were able to enjoy time in 

the shade within our school grounds 

and some even had their very own 

‘foot spa’ sessions in the classrooms.  

 

 

Resources 

Mrs Bithell, our maths lead has asked 

for all maths library games to be 

returned to school. We do need these 

so children can enjoy playing them in 

September. In additions, all reading 

books must be returned to school. 

 

 

 

 



 
Some reminders for September 

Drop off /Collection September 2022 

Foundation One Nursery  

8.40am- 3.10pm at the white nursery 

doors with parents 

 

Foundation Two Reception 

8.45am Enter school at large blue 

gates 

3.15pm pick up at the back of school 

from classrooms 

 

Year One  

8.40am small blue gate 

3.15pm large blue gate exit 

Year Two 

8.40am small blue gate 

3.15pm car park entrance/exit 

 

We will continue to have a real drive 

for attendance next academic year and 

so it is important that children arrive at 

school punctually and are in school 

every day, whenever possible. 

 

Diary Dates 

 

 

 

School closes for Summer 

Wednesday 20th July  

 

Inset Days 2022-2023 

Thursday 1st September 2022 

Friday 2nd September 2022 

Monday 31st October 2022 

Monday 27th February 2023 

Polling Day 4th May 2023 

Monday 5th June 2023 
 

School opens to pupils 

Monday 5th September 2022 

 

     

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


